Bradworthy CP School

Thursday 22nd June 2006

Dear Parents,

It’s nice to be able to get back to some sense of normality after our recent financial audit and Ofsted inspection. As I’m sure you can imagine it has been quite an intense couple of weeks and I know that we are all delighted that we wont be having the “pleasure” of any more visits for at least a couple of years.
I would like to thank all of the parents who found the time to complete the Ofsted questionnaire. I understand that everyone who responded was very positive about the school and our work and it is gratifying to know that you are satisfied with the things that we are doing to help the children develop.
The inspection itself was fine although I have to admit that we were a little disappointed that the inspectors spent most of the day in my office looking at paperwork, rather than meeting our children and staff and finding out what the school is really like.

I suppose we are all living in an increasingly bureaucratic, paper led world and I guess the inspection was just another example of this.
At Bradworthy we have always taken the view that the most important parts of our work are the things we actually do with the children which is why we try to give them as great a range of experiences as possible. I hope that we are never forced into a position where paper takes precedence over this practical work because I believe that this would be damaging to the way in which our children develop.
Without wishing to sound evangelical we became teachers to work with children, not to push little bits of paper around and in our view the longer we can resist this growing government obsession with paper trails the better it will be for us all.
Sports News

As usual we have had loads of children involved in different sporting events over the last couple of weeks and I’m delighted to be able to report that, for the first time this year, we have met with success.

I had begun to think that for the first time since I started work at Bradworthy we were going to have a completely “trophy free year” and although it’s obviously the taking part that counts, it’s also very nice to win things too!!!

Our netball team did fantastically well to win the plate competition at a big rally which was held at Bideford College last Saturday.
The team was made up by Meg Furse, Becky Andrew, Ruth Payne, Daniella Stevens, Jade Gifford, Amy Neil, Hannah Petherick and Debbie Jones. 

The girls obviously saved their best performances of the season for the end of the year and given that so many of the team are still in Year 5 I think that this could well be the first of many tournament wins.

Our Year 4 athletics team were successful winners of the Holsworthy Festival last Monday.
They took part in a range of running, throwing and jumping activities to score 210 points, finishing ahead of Bradford School who were second with 203 points.

Well done to the members of this team who were Harley-Jo Richards, Maisie Laslett, Maddie Snell, Joseph Fenny and James Ferrier.
I would also like to say well done to India, Lauren, Sophie, Ben and Jake who are in Year 3 and who also competed for the school.

Our under 10s cricket team travelled to Newton Abbott last Monday to take part in the Devon Cricket Finals. Bradworthy has an excellent record in cricket and amazingly for a school of our size this was the sixth time in eight years that we have qualified. 
As usual the competition was of an extremely high standard and our children did themselves a lot of credit in finishing eighth. 

The team comprised Meg Furse, Becky Andrew, Josh Curtis, Matthew Carter, Connor Morris, Andrew Weare-Gifford, Elliot Lewis and Thomas Vallance. 
Our girl’s cricket team has also been in action recently, finishing 4th in the North Devon Festival which was held in Instow last week.
Sponsored Walk

It looks as though the weather is going to be dry for our sponsored walk tomorrow with the forecast rain apparently not arriving until later in the day.
It is very important that all of the children have something sensible on their feet to walk in. The path is quite wet in places so the children will need to wear an old pair of trainers or maybe even wellies. 
I certainly wouldn’t recommend brand new trainers or the children’s school shoes.
The children will need to wear their normal school uniform and even though it is probably going to be cloudy it would be sensible if the children have got some sort of sun hat with them, just in case.
I’m sure that the children will all have some sort of waterproof jacket at home and I would be grateful if they would bring these in to school tomorrow morning so that we can take them with us if it looks likely to rain during the day.
The children will not be required to carry their packed lunches, we’ll transport them out to the Tamar Lakes for them, however I do think that they should bring in something to drink on the way round.

It would be ideal if the adults who are walking with the children could bring in a small rucksack each to carry these drinks in, allowing the children to keep their hands free whilst walking.

Thank you to everyone who has offered transport, we will need all of your help !

We will be begin leaving school at 10.00am with a view to starting the sponsored walk between 10.30 and 11.00am. We will all be meeting for lunch at the adventure playground beside the Tamar Lakes as we did last year.

If you are dropping children off and not walking please do so as quickly as possible so that we can try and avoid congestion.

If you are providing a lift back to school please arrive at Lympscott Farm by 2.30pm.

We will be back in school before the end of the normal school day at 3.30pm.

It is fantastic that so many parents are able to walk with us and I am sure that we will all have an excellent day out as we did last year.

Our thanks to Tommy James who has donated ice creams to the school to support our fund raising.

These will be on sale when we get back to Lympscott Farm and we will be charging £1 for each ice cream. 

This is very good value and an excellent fund raising opportunity so please support this.

The money will be collected in school tomorrow morning so that it doesn’t get lost as we go around. 

Photographs

The class, whole school and sports photos which were taken in school a couple of weeks ago have arrived in school and they will be available for you to buy over the next few weeks.

Whole school photos will be on display in school and you can order them at the office.

Class and sports photos will be sent home with some of the children on Monday. Please look at them and return them the following morning so that other parents can view them during next week.

If you would like a class photo please fill in the order form at the bottom of this letter. Please let us have payment with your order with any cheques made payable to Devon County Council ( DCC ).

Class and sports photos cost £7.50 and the whole school photo £13.00.

( To avoid waste we haven’t ordered enough photos for everyone to take home, only enough for you to view so it is important that we get the photos back in school so that everyone has a chance to see them ).
PTA

Don’t forget the PTA meeting which is taking place next Monday evening ( 26th June ) at 7.30pm in school.
The main order of business is arrangements for the end of term BBQ which is always a very well supported and highly enjoyable event. It’s always a lovely way to end the school year and we are very grateful to everyone who helps out.

Please make every effort to come along on Monday evening.

Devon Music Mix
The children in Class 5 have been working with Mr Dawson on a performance for the Devon Schools Music Mix which is taking part at the Westpoint Arena near Exeter next Wednesday ( 28th June ).

We took part in this event when it took place for the first time last year and before this we have always taken part in the Youth Prom.

These  events have given our children the opportunity to perform their work on a big stage to a big audience and I think it is wonderful that everyone in Class 5 has the opportunity to do this.

We are likely to be leaving school at 8.45am and I would expect to be back at about 6.00pm although I haven’t got the day’s final itinerary yet. 
We will be travelling down top Exeter by coach and I’m sure there will be plenty of room for any parents who would like to come.

I’ll obviously write separately to the parents of children in Class 5 as soon as I’ve got full details, hopefully before the end of the week!

Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson ( Headteacher Bradworthy CP School )

Bradworthy CP School.

Whole School / Sports / Class Photograph Orders, 2006.

Name :

I would like to order the following photographs :

( please write the number of photos in the appropriate box )

	Whole School
	Class 1
	Class 2
	Class 3
	Class 4
	Class 5

	
	
	
	
	
	


I would also like to order the following sports photo(s):

I enclose cash / a cheque payable to DCC for £ _____________.

Signed :
